
 

 

Dear Wilton Residents,  

In order to maintain the safety and wellbeing of all our residents and staff, the following is a list of our 

closures: 

Gavin Park is closed to the public including walking trails, tennis courts, basketball courts, playgrounds 

and pavilions.  

The Senior Center is closed.    

All Town buildings are closed to the public.  Town Hall, Court and Highway Departments are working with 

abbreviated staff and hours.  Please call if you need assistance.  If there is no answer, leave a message.  

You may also email staff as most have access to their emails.  The main number is 518-587-1939.  

Please check our website for updates regarding meeting schedules, cancelations and restrictions.  

As of April 1, tax bills must be sent to the Saratoga County Treasurer.  The phone number is 518-884-4724.  

Dog licensing and handicap parking permits may be mailed to 22 Traver Road.  Building permit applications 

are available online.    

Please remember to help others by sharing information to those who do not have access to the internet.    

If you know an elderly resident who needs help getting groceries, please follow the link below.  You can 

also volunteer by following the link.     

https://www.saratogacountyny.gov/departments/office-for-the-aging/ 

The Wilton Food Pantry is offering curbside pickup only.    

Walmart and Market 32 offer grocery delivery through a third-party vendor.  They also offer curbside 

pickup.   Target offers curbside pickup.      

Many local restaurants are offering delivery and take out.  Please support our local businesses when you 

can.  

As always, call or check the websites for availability on any services.      

We thank you for your patience during this extremely difficult time.  We can reduce exposure to ourselves 

and others by following the social distancing guidelines.    

Be safe and be well,  

John J. Lant Supervisor      

https://www.saratogacountyny.gov/departments/office-for-the-aging/

